Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Department of Transportation, District One announces a community meeting regarding the Zemel Road Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study. 

DATE AND TIME: December 7, 2010, 10:00 a.m.

PLACE: Burnt Store Colony Banquet Center, 15550 Burnt Store Road, Punta Gorda, Florida

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This meeting is held to afford interested people an opportunity to express their views about location, conceptual design, social, economic, and environmental effects of Financial Project ID: 427181 2 22 01, otherwise known as the Zemel Road PD&E study. Project limits include the Zemel Road and Burnt Store Road intersection to 1500 feet north of the Burnt Store Road and Yacht Club Boulevard intersection in Charlotte County. Proposed improvements involve realignment of the Zemel Road and Burnt Store Road intersection. Project information will be on display for public comment. The no-build alternative is a viable alternative and will remain so throughout the remainder of the PD&E study. Right-of-way will be required to construct the proposed intersection improvement and related stormwater ponds. Design, right-of-way acquisition, and construction phases of this project are currently unfunded.

You may obtain a copy of the meeting agenda by contacting: Jeffrey James, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, Post Office Box 1249, Bartow, Florida 33831, (863)519-2625, email: JeffreyW.James@dot.state.fl.us.

Anyone needing special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act should advise the agency at least seven (7) days before the meeting by contacting: Mr. James at (863)519-2625. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

